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• We have met with key stakeholders to continue to discuss potential capital 
project.  Joe Kosiorek will be attending the meeting on Tuesday to provide 
additional information to the Board.  He will also be meeting with Leadership 
Council and the middle school staff during the next several weeks to gather input. 
 
With the recalculation of Building Aid Units (BAU) by SED, we have an 
opportunity to get the middle school done and do an additional $10,000,000 of 
work in the high school and elementary.  This could all be done with no increase 
to the tax levy but it would include expending the entire capital reserve.  If the 
Board chooses this option we would recommend reestablishing a new capital 
reserve fund so that we would be able to start saving for phase 2 capital project 
work (primarily elementary). 

 
 

• The employee involved in the 3020A process has requested a hearing as 
expected.  A hearing officer will be chosen by consensus of counsel or NYSED 
will appoint. 
 

• At the last meeting the Board decided to eliminate the budget committee and 
have all budget discussions at board meetings.  It was also decided that we 
would maintain the other committees as they are currently organized. 

 
• We are working with Erie 1 BOCES on a policy review.  As soon as that is 

completed, the policy committee will meet to review and consider the 
recommendations.  Prior to that, the Board will be receiving a revised Code of 
Conduct to consider. 

 
 

• We have exchanged proposals for negotiations with the teachers’ union and will 
be scheduling a meeting.  Dominic D’Imperio will be attending the meeting on 
Tuesday and providing an update to the Board on negotiations and the personal 
day arbitration.   
 
An initial meeting was held and two more are planned for November 17 and 29.  
Mr. D’Imperio will represent the District during these preliminary meetings.  
 
 

• Interviews have been conducted for the AP/AD position and unfortunately the 
person offered the position declined.  We will reopen the position and attempt to 
find a suitable candidate. 



We also continue to search for a media specialist and two math teachers. 
 

• Wayne County Sheriff DeputyTerry Pickett commenced as our SRO on Tuesday.  
Deputy Pickett has worked previously as an SRO in Palmyra Macedon school 
district. 

 
• Norm Payne, Boces Technology Specialist, will no longer be working in the 

District.  Boces does not have a replacement at this time.  Bob and I are 
recommending we hire a technology coordinator through civil service as an NRW 
employee.   
 

• The Board workshop will be held on November 29, 6:00 PM in the small 
cafeteria.  Jay Rouscop will present information on our grant programs, we will 
share any new information as it pertains to capital project planning and members 
that attended the NYSSBA conference will present information gathered from the 
conference. 
 
 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Cinda or me.  Also, if you email 
Cinda or me a questions or request for information, please copy the entire Board as 
other members may have the same question. 

 
 

 
 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 
11-8-16 BOE Meeting, 6:00 PM, HS 
11-10-16 USMC Birthday 
11-11-16 Veterans’ Day 
11-16-16 Tour of ESM Classrooms, Time TBD 
11-23-25 Thanksgiving Break 
11-29-17 Board Workshop, 6:00 PM, HS small cafeteria 
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